POSITION PAPER ON SUSTAINABILITY AND THE LAW

Submission by Councillor Cadogan Enright to the Down District Council’s Audit Committee and Corporate Plan prior to the 2009 DDC AGM.  
I would like to suggest that the missing governance issue in the Draft Annual Governance Statement should read as follows (based on the 2006 act)

SIGNIFICANT GOVERNANCE ISSUES

A Statutory Duty to ensure that public authorities act in a manner that best contributes to the objectives of sustainable development came into effect on 31 March 2007. On 9 May 2006 the Secretary of State launched the Northern Ireland Sustainable Development Strategy.  The act states that Overall responsibility and accounting for the Sustainable Development Duty lies with the chief executive together with the senior management team. An implementation plan should be developed by the chief executive and senior management team. In May 2009 the council voted to “Mainstream” Sustainable Development across all council committees. The detail of implementation, training and identifying measurable outcomes against objectives for different areas of the council’s activities.

I would also propose the following relevant amendments the council’s corporate plan to reflect this.
1. Core Values

I feel that the new fourth “core value” is to the point and meet the requirements of the 2006 Act.

2. Issues and Challenges Facing the Council.

The heading here is too general and does not reflect the top level requirements of the act. If you read OFMDFM guidance for District Councils you will see recommended actions which should go in here as follows;
The 2006 Act requires the council to devise and implement a Sustainable Development Action Plan that addresses the key priorities of the Sustainable Development Strategy, and integrate this plan within council corporate business planning.

It necessitates provision of ongoing training for elected members and senior council managers in delivering the Sustainable Development Duty and implications of non-compliance.

It require the council to Embed sustainable development principles within district council functions and activities and make all existing and emerging policies ‘sustainability proof’ using available policy guidance from OFMDFM.
3. Strategic Objectives.
The existing strategic objectives are weakly stated and the only area relevant to the SD area is item C3 which looks like the Environmental Services Department and does not reflect the duties under the act. All items need improved especially C3 and C4 and measurable outcomes need to be selected from Government guidelines under each heading.
If you look at the “Guide for District Council Senior Managers” you will see examples for each area as advised by the OFMDFM – and this list now includes Planning.
http://www.sustainableni.org/publications/index.php?command=FILES_DOWNLOAD&download=d8da0a075aa47e09b89486fd0bf81870
3. Improving our Processes.

Under item 1.3 we have a heading called “Develop consistency in Management Across Council”.
Under this heading we need to insert a new heading called “Mainstreaming Sustainable Development”

Thus, in 1.3.1. PDPs must include the areas advised by the OFMDFM and require senior management to attend the courses provided (see link below).

Sustainable NI’s guides to sustainable development can be found at this link;

http://www.sustainableni.org/publications/index.php
Yours truly,
Cllr Cadogan Enright
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Cadogan@enright.ie 

